CPIC/Portfolio Management Community Forum
October Meeting Summary

Date:  October 29, 2007 

Location: Room 6029, U.S. Department of Commerce
Co-Chair:  Stuart Simon (Commerce)

Scribe:  Ulana Hlynsky (HUD)
Feedback from OMB on FY 2009 budget submission 
OMB sent feedback with eGov report that the Exhibit 53 is due to Dec. 28.  Otherwise no one has received OMB comments about the IT submission, except HUD which received some budget justification questions in late September/early October.  
Excellence in Government Nominations – Stuart presented the following opportunities to recognize good project management.  

1. “Improving Organizational Performance Using IT” focuses on how federal government organizations use IT to improve mission delivery.  Visit ACT-IAC web site on www.actgov.org/ExcellenceGovAwards.  Nominations deadline extended to 11/16/07. 

2. Government Information Technology Executive Council (GITEC) is soliciting nominations for annual Government Project Management Excellence Awards.  This year’s theme is Transforming the Infrastructure.  Visit the IPIC web site on www.ipicconference.org. Nominations deadline:  12/31/07.   

Stuart handed out some articles for discussion:
· Thumbnail summary of a Forrester report:  “Position IT for Innovation by Fixing Duplication and Ambiguity” which says that IT’s traditional workaround culture saps IT budget and management’s attention. 

· Summary of an audit report by the Justice Dept. IG which found that the agency did not effectively do post implementation reviews or gather or apply lessons learned. 
Discussion:  Jeff Brownell said that the Department of Education is encouraging the department's Project Management community to form their own "User Group" that would be independent of OCIO and meet in-person on a regular basis to discuss and share information on a variety of issues related to CPIC and OMB.  The Department’s goal is to facilitate information sharing including on lessons learned, between customers and management, and to improve the CPIC process for all stakeholders.  Last week Social Security Administration said they used project development templates for different types of projects, and Veterans Administration said that they also used project templates.
Quest Speaker:  Von Harrison (GSA), 
Program Manager of the Government-wide IT Infrastructure Line of Business 
Summary:

· Federal spending for infrastructure as a percent of total IT appears to be higher than for industry. 

· There is no systematic, comprehensive infrastructure optimization process across Government.

· OMB determined that the government’s commodity IT infrastructure costs can be significantly reduced or avoided through a common, government-wide approach.

· Federal Government IT Infrastructure costs for FY06 were about $20B and expected to increase to $21.23B.

· IT Infrastructure costs are rising at a rate faster than IT as a whole, while IT budgets are expected to remain fairly static.  

Expectations for Common Solution Approach:

· Federal government could save between 16% and 27% annually on its aggregate IT infrastructure budget;
· $18-29B over ten years based on a 5-year technology refresh cycle.  
Based upon recommendations from Gartner, GSA decided to analyze IT Infrastructure using these three categories: 
· End User Systems and Support; 
· Mainframes and Servers Systems and Support; and 
· Telecommunications Systems and Support.  
Vision:  a government-wide optimized and cost-effective IT infrastructure enabling core agency missions and government-wide customer-centric services.  
Goals:  
· IT infrastructure enables interoperability of functions across agencies and programs.

· IT infrastructure is optimized to enable collaboration within and across agencies, sectors, and government levels.

· Savings realized from baseline infrastructure investments will be better aligned with agency missions.

· IT Infrastructure investment is governed to achieve agency mission and government-wide goals
· Achieving of industry average services and cost efficiency within 5 years.  
Agency benefits include:
· Standardized and independent validation of government performance in IT management

· Standardized metric for each infrastructure area

· Reinvestment of savings back into own budget and mission

· OMB approved approach

Timeline (2008):

· January – Establish End User Baseline

· May – Develop Mainframes and Servers Metrics and Baseline

· September - Develop Telecommunications Metrics and Baseline 

GSA prepared and submitted the IT Infrastructure LOB Exhibit 300 for the past 2 years. 

The presentation sparked many questions and resulted in very productive discussion among the attendees, and with the guest speaker. 
Next Meeting: 

Nov. 27, 2007 1PM at Dept. of Commerce, Room 6029, 
Topic:  “Tools for Automating IT Portfolio Management Part I: eCPIC.”  

Guest Speaker Ben Marglin, Booz Allen Hamilton.   
In preparation for the next meeting CPIC/PM Community members are asked to provide comments on the GSA questions below to ssimon@doc.gov.  All comments received will  be summarized and presented at the Nov.  meeting:  

1. Should investment data be divided and collected by infrastructure area?  What are the advantages and disadvantages?

2. Are the IT Infrastructure areas equivalent to the combined infrastructure investment reported?

3. Should agencies begin thinking about “de-consolidating” their infrastructure, e.g. creating a 300 for each infrastructure provider/center within the agency?

4. What areas of the Exh 300 are not well suited to reporting on the ITI (and/other E-Gov initiatives/LOBs)?

5. Is there duplicative reporting (e.g., OMB’s Cost Saving Data Call)?  How can it be combined?
